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	SUNDAY OF MEATFARE                                                        FEBRUARY 19, 2017

	EPISTLE
1 Cor 8:8 – 9:2
	GOSPEL
Matt. 25:31 - 46
	Tone 2

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	SUNDAY OF MEATFARE Apostles of the Seventy Archippus (Arkhipp) and Philemon, and Martyr Apphia (1st). Martyrs Maximus, Theodotus, Hesychius, and Asclepiodota, of Adrianopolis (305 – 311). Ss. Eugene and Macarius, Presbyters and Confessors at Antioch (363). Ven. Dositheus of Palestine, disciple of Ven. Abba Dorotheus (7th c.). St. Rabulas of Samosata (ca. 530).  Ven. Theodore of Sanaskáry (1791).

	Sunday
	Feb.
	19
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Last Judgement/Meatfare

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Choir Rehearsal

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	Tuesday
	Feb.
	21
	10:30a
	Bl. Mka. Olga Prayer Group – Akathist

	Saturday
	Feb. 
	25
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Feb. 
	26
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Sunday of Cheesefare

	
	
	
	
	Forgiveness Vespers immediately following Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	Monday
	Feb.
	27th
	
	Great Lent Begins

	
	
	
	7:00p
	Compline and Canon of St. Andrew

	Tuesday
	Feb.
	28th
	7:00p
	Compline and Canon of St. Andrew

	The Altar Candle is donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents Charles & Annie Nemesh and brother Dr. Walter Nemesh. May Their Memory Be Eternal!
The Sanctuary Candle is donated by Marilyn Macht on the occasion of grandson Clark Little’s birthday. The Sanctuary Candle is also donated in celebration of Nick Lapato’s birthday. May God Grand Them Many Years!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Feb. 19
Prentice
Zabela
Balamaci
Phelps
Feb. 26
CHEESEFARE
SUNDAY
POTLUCK
Bilyeu
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Feb. 19

S. Hardy
M. Ahmadi
Mka. G. Phelps
G. Freimann

&

K. Phinney
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Feb. 26
W. Tatusko
D. Rodak
V. Bumbak
N. Kumar
&

D. Jefferson
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Feb. 19
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY
TBD
Feb. 26
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY


	CHOIR REHEARSAL will take place TODAY, following Liturgy. Choir members, grab your coffee and come back up! Thank you!

	HOUSE BLESSING SIGN-UP: Fr. Gregory will be contacting parishioners to schedule house blessings, but if parishioners have a preference for a specific date and time, they may contact Fr. Gregory at any time. Thank you.

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & Rebekah Barber; Christina Berencz, Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; Claire & Caroline German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Susie & Baby Needham; Karen Nichols; Stacy & baby Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich; Don & Peter Truitt; and Brian Zabela.
Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, sister Love and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate); Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s brother-in-law, Douglas, and a friend’s mother, Gitta Finch; Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah and her cousins Evelyn, Helen and Linda; Joan Mitchum’s son Gregory, who is recovering from hip replacement surgery. Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	MEATFARE SUNDAY: TODAY is the last day before Lent for eating meat. It is permitted to eat milk and eggs on every day of this week (including Wednesday and Friday.) Lent begins Monday, February 27th.

	FOCA CHILI COOKOFF: Over 80 people attended the Annual Chili Cookoff sponsored by St. Mark FOCA on Saturday Feb. 11th after Vespers. Twenty pots of chili competed for prizes. Yummmm! Thank you, Paula Z. for putting together the "Who's Who at St. Mark ".  Baby pictures that stumped everyone but Nina B. (for 1st place) and Mat. Gemma P. (for 2nd place.) Thanks to Mike C. and Martha B. who put together the "M&M Guess ".  Tina B. was that winner. Chili winners were 1st - Barbara F. who defended her First place title from last year with a mild, sweet chili. 2nd - Tina B. who also defended her Second place title with an unusual moose chili. 3rd - Elizabeth S. A talented young teen that entered her chili for the first time. Congratulations winners!  BINGO numbers called by Barbara F. Provided lots of fun and many winners. Kudos and many thanks to the Jacobsen and Prose Families for organizing another great event.  

	FOCA COLONIAL STOCK AWARD tickets are available now from George Freimann.  Booklets of 5 are $10. Stock Award Share Prizes are $200, $100, and $50. The drawing will be held at the FOCA National Bowling Tournament on May 5, 2017 in Baltimore. Proceeds go toward charities and scholarships. 

	LOST & FOUND: A very well used and loved prayer book from Holy Trinity Monastery in Jordanville, NY, and printed in 1960 was found on Sunday, February 12th. If this is your book, please see Fr. Gregory or Sharon Sielinski.

	CANDLE COUNTER COST REMINDER: 7-Day Votives: $4.00; Tapered Candles: $1.00; 2 hour votives: $1.00

	PRAYER REQUEST: Dear Friends, After two years of illness, I was diagnosed with a rare condition called Median Arcuate Ligament Syndrome (MALS). MALS involves compression of the celiac artery, which leads to the digestive system. I will be undergoing a major surgery on February 22nd with a specialist in Connecticut to correct this issue. Please keep me and my family in your prayers as we travel to CT for a two week stay.  Please also pray for my surgeon and his team, and for my recovery.  I appreciate the care and concern that many of you have already shown me! With love in Christ, Christina Berencz

	LENTEN LECTURE SOUP AND BREAD The Lenten Lecture series continues this year, following the Wednesday Presanctified Liturgies. The St. Mark tradition of bringing a sack "lunch" continues as well, but for those who are visiting, those who forget their dinner, those who are moved at the last minute to attend the Presanctified, and those who are just plain hungry, we will have peanut butter, jelly and bread to make sandwiches, and at least one pot of hot soup. Anyone who might be able to make a soup or bring a loaf of bread on one of the Wednesday evenings (March 1, March 8, March 16, March 22, March 29 and April 6 are all currently available) please let Matushka Sasha know either in person, on the phone (301-320-0739) or by email (asafchuk@hotmail.com) what date you could bring soup for.  All Lenten soups and bread are gratefully accepted.  If you would like to bring a soup, but don't have a Lenten recipe, never fear, we have a number of seasoned soup makers who would share a recipe.  Thank you all.

	PUSSY WILLOW BRANCHES FOR PALM SUNDAY We have been having quite a range of weather and temperatures this winter and that means there is no way of knowing when the Pussy Willow branches will pop. Please keep an eye out for them if you have access to a tree and harvest them before they go to seed. We can store them at Church.  It seems that once cut they do not require refrigeration. 

	ICONOGRAPHY COMMITTEE: As you can see, the walls are being prepared for the next phase of our St. Mark iconography project. We have contracted with Phi Construction to drywall and paint the next section including the two pillars. Plans are being made with the iconographer, Dmitri Shkolnik, for the placement of appropriate icons depicting events in Christ's life. The parish was informed in November that we will need approximately an additional $100,000 to complete this phase of the project. Please prayerfully open your hearts and donate to this beautification of our church.  For more information, please contact Wayne Tatusko or George Freimann.  

	BLESSED MATUSHKA OLGA PRAYER GROUP: Will meet at 10:30am on February 21st for the Akathist in the church nave.

	2017 PLEDGING REMINDER:  Pledge packets are now available in the hallway outside of the church nave. All are encouraged to bring their pledge commitments for this year up to date. Good stewardship is an essential expression of our faith and spiritual life. Together, we can continue to support this wonderful church of Saint Mark and ensure that it will be here for all who seek communion with the Lord and His Heavenly Kingdom! Thank you!

	SAVE THE DATE: 2017 St. Mark Food Festival and Bazaar - November 3rd, 4th, & 5th. 

	BAZAAR PURCHASE We are investigating, online and elsewhere, the purchase of two floor model, glass-fronted bakery cases for our desserts - one refrigerated (for cheesecake, etc.).  The cost of new ones is prohibitive, but used cases may be possible.  If you should know of a bakery, grocery store, restaurant, cafe, coffee shop that is going out of business and may have a bakery case for sale, please inform Tina Burpee, Nancy Stanton, or Paulina Masick.

	HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
MAY GOD GRANT YOU MANY YEARS!
19

Nina Borissow

Mary Ann Fitzgerald

Donna Glenn

21

Roberta (Mitchum) McCunney

22

Nancy Stanton

24

Caleb German

Michael McCunney

25

John Bilyeu

Stacy Nimmer

Tabitha Voth



	ST. MARK WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: If you enjoy a good read followed by a worthy discussion, please consider attending the St. Mark Woman's Book Club. We choose books well in advance and then meet on the last Sunday of every month to discuss the merits of our choices. February 26th – The Art of Hearing Heartbeats by Jan-Philipp Sendker; March 26th – Life Everlasting by Sarah Gray. Book suggestions are always welcome. See Mat. Sasha for more details.

	FOCA BOWLING TOURNAMENT: The FOCA Colonial District Bowling Tournament was held on Feb 4th at the Country Club Lanes near Baltimore, MD. The traditional face-off between teams from St. Mark and St. Stephen in Philadelphia left nothing to the imagination. The Cox family, from St. Stephen’s, were true in their skills in bowling. (There were a lot of toothpicks flying around!). Our St. Mark men, John Ihnat, Michael Hydock, George Freimann, and John Bilyeu, held their own with great scores. Sadly, they came in 2nd behind St. Stephen.  St. Mark women, Barbara Freimann, Diana Haverlack, Marcella Hydock, and Pat Ihnat, held their own and beat St. Stephen women's scores! However, unbeknownst to both rivals the women's team from St. Vladimir forged ahead to win 1st place.  So both our ladies and men's teams came in second place.  Many thanks to Nina Bilyeu our cheerleader and photographer. The FOCA National Bowling Tournament will be held at the same lanes near Baltimore on May 5th-6th. If you would like to bowl for St. Mark contact John Ihnat.

	LENTEN RETREAT His Grace Neofitos, Bishop of the Diocese of Nyeri & Mount Kenya Region, will give a retreat on "Experience God Through the Services of Holy Week", Saturday, March 11, 2017. The schedule begins at 9:30 am with Registration & Coffee; 10:00 am Holy Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday; 12:00 NOON, Lunch; 1:00 pm  Holy Thursday & Good Friday; 2:00 pm  Holy Pascha; 3:00 pm Depart with Joy, at Saint Katherine Greek Orthodox Church, 3149 Glen Carlyn Rd., Falls Church, VA 22041. Confirm your attendance with your name and email to: Dr. John Demakis, email: demakis9931@gmail.com or Betty Slanta, email:  slanta@verizon.net;  $20 Donation. 

	LENTEN RETREAT: Please join Greek Orthodox Cathedral of the Annunciation of Baltimore, MD, for the 23rd annual Nicholas Tsakalos Memorial Lenten Retreat sponsored by the “Growing in Faith” Bible Study. The topic is “Strengthening our Faith in an Increasingly Secular World” and the retreat master will be His Eminence Metropolitan Nicholas of Detroit. There will be a special chanting presentation by St. Romanos the Melodist Byzantine Choir. The retreat will take place on Saturday, March 11th from 9:00 am to 3:45 pm and conclude with Great Vespers at 4:00 pm. Registration deadline is March 1st with a cost of $30 a person, after March 1st, registration is $35. The registration fee includes breakfast and lunch, please specify any food allergies. For more information: www.goannun.org or email/call Jeanne Tsakalos: 410-252-6021; jeannetsakalos@hotmail.com
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